
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Greetings!  This month, the President’s message is from the Treasurer!  Since Rich was out of 

town, I was happy to chair the meeting.  We had a short, but not well-attended meeting.  Those 

of you locals who don’t attend, please let us know what we can do differently.  We would like 

to see attendance  increase, not decrease. 

 

The Deputies Robert Magee and Jason Jacoby from the Toy Project spoke to us while we had 

lunch because they had another commitment.  They brought us favors:  key chains, flashing 

lights, and pill boxes!  When selecting toys to bring to the Christmas dinner, choose toys for 

ages 13 and under.  The Deputies Magee and Jacoby discussed what the Toy Project provided 

beyond toys. Whether it’s jackets (which will become handy with winter coming), gently-

worn clothing, or furniture, contact the Toy Project before donating the items to Goodwill (or 

wherever).  The donations to the Toy Project are tax-deductible.  The Toy Project has been 

known to pick up the larger items.  New underwear is also appreciated.   

   

Old business:  Barbara Smith has been nominated to one of the Board of Directors positions.  

That leaves one Board of Directors position still open.  

  

The Holiday dinner and dues letter will be out shortly. (see page 2 

for dinner details). 

 

President Madrigal will return next month.    

 

Kathy Shannon  
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2. Wayne Willis 

 

6. Timothy Alton 

 

7. Michael Garcia, Barbara Smith 

 

8. Duane Atwood 

 

9. Lawrence Archangelo 

 

10. Gary Horat, Gerry Ballard 

 

11. Gary Balding, Jimmy Martinez 

 

12. Duane Bender, Robert Carboni 

 

13. Jack Solarzano, Billy Hilton 

 

14.  Sam Beers, Naya Pope (Miller) 

 

November Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

711 Club  PO Box AE 

Yuba City, CA 95992  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 485-5852 

guichardtm@aol.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org   

(916) 689-1475 

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2017 

711 Club Officers 

HOLIDAY PARTY  

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2017 

 THE 711 CLUB INVITES YOU TO ATTEND THE ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY  AT THE 

 HILTON HOTEL, 2200 HARVARD STREET, SACRAMENTO—  FOLSOM ROOM 

 ON WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2017. 

SOCIAL HOUR: 6:P.M. 

DINNER: 7:00 P.M. 

 
 COST: $37.00, RSvP DEADLINE: November 29, 2017 (Payment must be received 

 by this date),  TABLE SERVICE.  NO HOST BAR 

MENU: 

Chicken Breast Stuffed w/Pancetta, Caramelized Apple and Onion, Mascarpone Cheese 

White Cheddar Whipped Potatoes, Fresh Winter Vegetables.  

Mixed Field Greens with Tomato, Cucumber and Carrot w/choice of Ranch or Italian 

Vinaigrette Dressing 

Or 

Butternut Squash Ravioli w/Sage Alfredo 

Fresh Winter Vegetables 

Wheat and Sourdough Rolls w/butter 

Black Forest Torte 

Starbucks Coffee and Tazo Tea 

 

THE 711 CLUB WILL BE COLLECTING TOYS AND GAMES FOR THE TOY PROJECT.   

 

16. Carlotta Farris, Stephanie Doughty, 

 Donald Savage, Jay Rogers 

 

17. Gordon Crowder 

 

18. Donald Root 

       

25. Kraig Kelley 

 

26. Gene Madison 

 

27. Dennis Hanks, Gino Basso 

 

28. Brian  Collins 

 

29. Tennise Allen 

 

30. Michael Hammel, Colleen Fitxpatrick 
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Meeting  Minutes 

Date: Oct 10, 2017  Location: SPOA Facility 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:05 p.m. by Kathy Shannon.   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 

Lunch was served at 12:08 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 Officers           Board of Directors 

NP President Rich Madrigal      X    Judy Denton 

NP Vice President: John Woodhouse     NP  Tom Guichard 

X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon      NP  JoAnn Lee 

X Secretary: Nancy Gust       X Larry Jarvis    

X Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault        X Don Nelson  

X Past President: Earl Evans            NP Pat O’Neal 

             

General Members Present:    15             Guests:       2 New members:   None 

 

Guest Speakers:  Toy Project-  Deputies Jason Jacoby and Robert Magee 

 

The deputies gave a brief history of the Toy Project which was started in 1984 to teach woodworking skills to inmates.  

It became a non-profit approximately 15 years ago.  They do a float every year for the Santa Parade.  The theme for this 

year is Beauty and the Beast. 

 

If you have any furniture you are thinking of donating, call the Toy Project first at (916) 361-4571.  If they have a  

family that can use the items they will come by and pick up the furniture and distribute.   

 

The Power Program is also located at this site.  The inmates go through a two week course to learn some life skills like 

filling out job applications and how to do an interview.  They keep a closet with clothing appropriate for job interviews 

if you have any donations they can use. 

 

For Christmas they collect toys for ages up to 12 but if there are older children in the family they are not left out.  Gift 

card for Walmart, Target, Kohls are appreciated.  Toy Project will also take jackets, new socks, underwear, hats and 

gloves. 

 

Toy Project also partners with other non-profits such as Project Ride. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  On file and available for review. 

 

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in Newsletter. 

  

Sunshine Report:  Gene Chapman passed away.  His service will be October 20, 2017 – 10:00 a.m.  at East Lawn 4300 

Folsom Blvd.  Reception to follow at Chargin’s at 49th & J Street.  Scott Corey also passed away two weeks ago. 

 

Old Business:  Elections - The Officers are all running again for next year.  We need to replace two Board of Director 

positions (Judy Denton and Larry Jarvis).  Nancy nominated Barbara Smith and Judy Denton seconded.  If anyone 

would like to join the Board please let an officer or director know. 

 

Continued on page 4. 



Next Meeting -  November 8, 2017 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, November 2nd 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Meeting minutes, continued from page 3. 

 

2. The 711 Club Holiday Dinner will be held on Wednesday, December 13 at the Hilton Hotel off Arden Way.  This 

event is a pre-pay event.  This is a sit down served dinner.  Payments of $37 per person will start being taken in 

September with the final deadline date November 29, 2017.  Kathy will also include a flyer for this event when she 

mails out the envelopes for the 2018 dues (which are $24). (See page 2 for dinner details). 

 

New Business:  

1. John Woodhouse wanted to remind members that if you have confidential status and change your auto registration 

or buy a new vehicle you need to renew it. Call Heather Vaughn at (916) 874-8426 and she will take care of it. 

2.  SPOA has a charity arm called the 1849 Foundation.  They are having a dinner, auction, and dance on  

February 10, 2018.  Cost is $125.00.  To be held at Kimpton Sawyer Hotel at 500 J Street. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 12:48 p.m.       

 

Free lunches for November were won by Bill Cramer, Tom Leonard and Don Nelson. 

    

Next Meeting: November 8, 2017 – SPOA, 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

 

Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 

 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

